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N° 0554

RK
Email

Mr Göran Tidström
Chairman of the Supervisory Board

European Financial Reporting Advisory Group

13/14 Avenue des Arts
1210 Brussels
E-mail: Nathalie.Saintmard@EFRAG.ORG
Brussels, 22 September 2008

Subject:
The Enhancement of EFRAG 

Dear Mr Tidström,
The European Banking Federation (EBF), which was set up in 1960, is the voice of the European banking sector, with over 30 000 billion EUR assets and 2.4 million employees in 31 EU & EFTA countries. The EBF represents the interests of some 5000 European banks: large and small, wholesale and retail, local and cross-border financial institutions.

The EBF is one of the 10 European organisations representing preparers, users and the accountancy profession that originally set up the European Financial Reporting Advisory Group (EFRAG) in 2001. 
The EFRAG was initially aimed at influencing the international standard setting process and at advising the European Commission on the endorsement of IFRS. Over the years, it has become more and more apparent that EFRAG should play a more pro-active role. The need for reshaping its structure has emerged accordingly.

The EBF strongly supports the proposed enhancement project of EFRAG, as presented in the consultation paper “Strengthening the European Contribution to the International Standard-Setting Process”.

We believe that it is crucial that the EFRAG is able to influence the international standard setting process at an early stage and that the proposed changes to the current governance and operational structures and resources of EFRAG will enable it to exercise such influence.

We also very much welcome the opening of the EFRAG executive bodies to National Standard Setters (NSS) and National Funding Mechanisms (NFM). Considering that this enlargement will enable the EFRAG to more broadly represent the interests of all European financial reporting stakeholders, we are convinced that this will further enhance the credibility of EFRAG. 
Yours sincerely,

Guido RAVOET
Secretary General
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